
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318) ð St. Joseph Catholic School (339-4390) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7477), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Elaine Arvidson (246-4468), Angela Mastrachia (246-3377) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Chelsea DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.   

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  George NauðReq. by His Family 

 10:30 In Remembrance of The Wedding Anniversary of Katherine & Fred RennerðReq. by Their Family                      

Monday 8:30 George Defino (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Joe Defino Sr.  

Tuesday  8:30 Florence B. OôLeary (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Kris & Bill Hodgson 

Wednesday  8:30 Nancy GunnðReq. by Jen & Anthony Denier 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Merry Christmas to Fr. Smith, Msgr. Williams and Fr. WoodruffðReq. by The Renner Family

 5:00 Rob Hunt (Living) - Req. by Joe Defino Sr.  

Sunday  8:30 All The People of The Parish  

                            10:30 For All Joan Corton, The Fenaughty & Chiodo Families Do For Our Religious Education Program 

                                                                                                          ðReq. by The Renner Family 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðThe Solemnity of Mary, The Holy Mother of God 

TueðSt. Basil the Great and St. Gregory Nazianzen,  

                   Bishops and Doctors of The Church 

WedðThe Most Holy Name of Jesus 

ThuðSt. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 

FriðSt. John Neumann, Bishop 

SatðSt. Andre Bessette, Religious 

 

SOLEMNITY OF MARY MOTHER OF GOD  

                         Is Not A Holy Day of Obligation  

                 January 1stðRegular 8:30 AM Holy Mass 

 

MARCH FOR LIFE - There will be a bus trip to 

Washington DC on January 19th for the 

Annual March for Life. The major pick-up point 

is St. Maryôs Church, 160 Broadway, Kingston 

leaving at 12:05 AM..  The cost is $20 students, 

$25 individual, $45 two in family, $60 three or more in family.   

Seating is limited.  We strongly recommend that children under 

ten years of age not make the trip and that anyone under 18 years 

of age be under the supervision of an adult.  Also, we urge that 

only those in good health make the trip.  We suggest that you 

bring a lunch, and a blanket or pillow for the bus.  If your 

donation is not sent in, it will be collected on the return bus trip.  

Make your checks payable to:  Kingston Council K of C #275.  

Also, anyone who cannot attend but would like to help defray the 

cost of the trip may send a donation to:  Kingston Council 

Knights of Columbus #275 C/O Al Kafel, 31 Dirk Lane, 

Kingston, NY 12401.  Details: Leave 12:05 AM, stop for 

breakfast in Maryland, rally on the mall, March for Life, bus pick 

at 3:30 PM in front of Union Station, dinner break on route home, 

arrive in Kingston at approximately 11 PM.  For reservations, 

please call Al Kafel at 338-1734 or St. Maryôs at 331-0301.   

 

PRAY THE ROSARYï  Take the Prayer Challenge ð that is to 

pray the rosary for the unborn babiesðfrom today, every day 

until January 22nd ð the anniversary date of the infamous Roe 

vs. Wade Supreme Court decision that legalized abortion.  On that 

day, thousands of people will protest at the March for Life to 

bring an end to abortion.  Sign-up sheets will be at both exits of 

the church today.  Free rosaries/instruction pamphlets available. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - There will be a combined second 

collection next weekend for Communications Collection and 

Catholic University.  Thank you for your support. 

 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING - Will take place 

Sunday, January 7th at noon.  The topic of discussion is The 

Church Calendar.  Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  

This discussion will be led by Fr. Bill.  Question and Answer 

period to follow. 

 

HEALING MASS ï Will take place on January 2nd at St. Kateri 

Tekakwitha Catholic Church, 1925 Route 82, LaGrangeville, NY 

12540.  All are welcome to join them for a special time of prayer 

and healing.  FMI, call Joe at 440-3519. 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST SUNDAY - Will take place on 

Sunday, January 21st from 8 to 11 AM at the Knights of 

Columbus in Barclay Heights.  Pancakes, eggs, sausage, biscuits, 

bacon, home fries, milk and coffee and more!  All you can eat!  

Adults $8 ï Children under 8 $4. 

 

KNOW OF A PRACTICAL CATHOLIC ï Who would like to 

join the Saugerties Council of the Knights of Columbus?  Have 

them contact Will Myers 246-7726 or any other member to learn 

about our fraternal organization.  Also if you know of a practical 

Catholic lady who would like to join our award winning 

Columbiettes, have them call Arlene Discorida at 246-7801.  We 

are always looking for new members! 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone 

who would enjoy a visit, call or card from their 

fellow parishioners, please call the church office (246

-9581) to let us know.   

Ronald ñSmokey WoodsðLou HoneckerðTen 

Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42,  

Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY AND JOSEPH 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Infant Savior,           

 This weekend, we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Family 

of Nazareth: Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. The Holy Family is near 

and dear to my heart because I served at Holy Family Parish as a 

Parochial Vicar (Associate Pastor in those days) for my first 

priesthood assignment from 1982 until 1990. (Back then I had 

something on my head called hair. Ha! Ha! Ha!)  May the Holy 

Family powerfully intercede to God the Father for all of us.  

 Monday is, of course, New Yearôs Day. It is the 

Solemnity of Mary, the Mother of God. THIS YEAR IT IS NOT 

A HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION BUT I WELCOME YOU TO 

THE SINGULAR HOLY MASS THAT DAY: the 8:30 A.M. 

regular weekday Holy Mass. It is the best way to start the New 

Year and to put into practice good, holy resolutions, particularly 

those resolutions that have to do with the salvation of our souls.  

 Next Sunday, January 7th, is the Solemnity of the 

Epiphany and the Family Mass at 10:30 A.M. that day will feature 

the ñThree Kings.ò  

 The First Sunday of the month Instructional Prayer 

Meeting will take place from 12 Noon until 1 P.M. in the Chapel 

portion of the Church building. The topic that I will present is 

ñThe Churchôs Calendar.ò We will see why we celebrate what we 

do from the First Sunday of Advent through Saturday of the 34th 

and Last Week of Ordinary Time. You may be surprised at what 

you learn. You are most cordially invited to come and learn more 

concerning our Catholic Faith and Life.  

 Next weekendôs second collection is the annual combined 

Communications/Catholic University one. I want to thank you in 

advance for your generosity.  

 Looking ahead, Religious Education (Faith Formation) 

resumes on Monday evening, January 8th, at the normal time of 

6:05 until 7:35 P.M.  

 The Advisory Committee for Parish Development will 

meet on Tuesday evening, January 9th, starting at 6:00 P.M. in the 

Church Hall.  

 The Church Store will be open for service to all of us on 

the weekend of January 13th and 14th.  

 The Parish Council will meet on Monday, January 15th, at 

6:30 P.M. in the Church Hall. There will be no Religious Ed. that 

night because of the Reverend Doctor Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

(which turns out to be his Birthday Anniversary as well as the 

Birthday Anniversary of the late John Cardinal OôConnor).  

 The Finance Council of the parish will meet in the 

Rectory on Tuesday, January 16th, at 4:00 P.M. that afternoon.  

 May God bless you in the New Year under the protection 

of Our Blessed Mother. Please remember that January 1st is the 

World Day for Prayer for Peace, started by Pope Paul VI in 1970. 

Peace is doing Godôs commands as taught by Holy Mother the 

Church and NOT just an absence of war and violence; may we 

pray for Godôs Holy Peace every day of our lives.           

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff     

FOR THOSE EXPERIENCING A CRISIS PREGNANCYï 

Call: The Sisters of Life Visitation Mission to Pregnant Women at 

877-777-1277.  The Sisters provide practical help and resources 

for any woman.  FMI, visit www.sistersoflife.org; or call Catholic 

Guardian Society and Home Bureau Hotline: 5800-592-HELP.   

 

FREE MAMMOGRAMS - The Ulster County Breast Health 

Partnership provides free mammograms and pelvic screenings for 

women who qualify.  To see if you qualify, call .331-8300. 

 

GET ANSWERS-  2-1-1 is a FREE telephone service available 

in the Hudson Valley.  Call 2-1-1 for everything from basic needs 

like food, clothing and shelter to legal services, drug treatment, 

employment support, child-care, physical/mental health resources, 

elder care, services for person with disabilities and more. 

 

HOSPITAL PASTORAL CARE - If you or a family member is 

admitted to a local hospital, you are under the care of a resident 

priest who is available 24 hours.  He administers the Sacrament of 

Penance and Anointing of the Sick, and Communion is available 

from a Eucharistic Minister.  Please inform them of your parish 

and your desire to be visited.  Also have someone call your parish 

priest, because the lists at the hospitals are not always clear. 

 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION SPEAKERS NEEDED - The 

Archdiocesan Marriage Preparation Program is seeking married 

couples to share the blessings of their marriage and the Catholic 

Faith with engaged couples as they prepare for the Sacrament of 

Marriage.  The commitment is minimal and training is provided.  

For more information call 212-371-1000 X3185. 
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HOSPICE BEREAVEMENT CHILDRENôS GROUPSï One 

in Dutchess County at St. Francis Day Care Center, 23 

Spackenkill Road in Poughkeepsie and one in Ulster County at 

Hudson Valley Hospice, 400 Aaron Court in Kingston.  The 

groups include stories, discussion, arts, and crafts, music, 

movement, expressive writing, and other fun activities.  For 

members of the community who would like to attend, the cost is 

$15 for the entire family.  The groups meets bi-monthly on the 1st 

& 3rd Tuesday evenings of the month from 6 to 8 PM and include 

dinner.  We encourage participants to commit to 8 weeks.  The 

groups are ongoing and we accept new families throughout the 

year.  FMI, call 473-2273 Ext 1145 or 845-338-5397 Ext 2209. 

 

HOSPICE- Is seeking volunteers who can give 3 hours a week of 

their time to provide companionship, emotional support and 

practical assistance to terminally ill patients and their families.  

Volunteers visit patients at home, in area hospitals or nursing 

homes.  Volunteers are also needed in their Kingston office to 

help with mailings, filing and special projects.  No special 

training required for office volunteers.  FMI, call 338-5397. 

 

HELP NEEDEDï In our Food Pantry on Wednesday and Friday 

from 10ðNoon.  If you are able to help, please call Maria Granda 

at 246-3635. 

 

WHY?  Why do they put pictures of criminals up in 

the Post Office?  What are we supposed to do ð 

write to them?  Why donôt they just put their 

pictures on the postage stamps so the mailmen 

could look for them while they deliver the mail? 

 

 

 

http://www.sistersoflife.org/


DECEMBER 31, 2017 

PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

A NEW WAY TO LOOK AT NEW YEAR'S 

DAY 

By Sarah Freese, We Plan; God Laughs 

 

 "God, I am going to go to a Christian 

college. I am going to get my degree in Education. Then I am 

going to move back home, marry a handsome Christian guy, have 

five kids, and teach in a local public high school. Okay?"  

 This said, I put my Bible away and crashed hard on my 

pillow for some beauty sleep before the next day. Little did I 

know that the next few months would bring about a life changing 

experience and that my little "devotional" session was about to 

throw me for a loop.  

 I said those exact words to God approximately 6 months 

ago. He is still dealing with me because of them. Since then, I 

have learned that God may want me to teach overseas. He may 

want me to remain single. And probably the worst of all, He may 

want me to switch colleges.  

 Being the take-charge person that I am, all of this was a 

hard load to swallow. Now you are probably asking what in the 

world this has to do with the new year. Can I ask you a question?  

 What are you doing for New Year's day? What's that? 

You already have plans! It is most likely that you also have plans 

for a few days after that... maybe even for the next year. Is God 

involved in those plans? When you think about New Year's Day 

and are making your resolutions, why not sit down with God. 

Literally take your Bible (get down on your knees if you have to) 

and ask God what His will for you is. He may be specific and He 

may not be. It all depends on who you are and how God 

determines the best way to deal with you.  

 Trust me - you will reap the benefits if you let God take 

control. He is a take-charge type of God. 



DECEMBER 31, 2017 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

November  

      Attendance:  November 2017 ð     961 

      Attendance:  November 2016 ð  1,064 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $    9,032.80  $   30,373.80 

Other Income: $    9,500.80  $   34,600.30 

Total Income: $  18,533.60  $   64,974.10 

Expenses: $  13,781.77               $   46,161.86 

Total:  $    4,751.83                     $     18,812.24 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï My family is committed to 

the tithing plan and we appreciate the growing spirituality we are 

feeling.                                                    

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï I give thanks to God for you.                 

                    

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

SOAP 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Gene 

Woodruff, Jane Fiore, Peter Kandora, Jimmy Paes, 

Joan OôLeary, John Lynch, Nancy Dwyer, Claire 

Miller, Marion Benz, Joe Dengler, Bernadette Verpent, 

Jack Lawler, Tara Ryan, Isabel Martinez, ñSmokeyò Woods, Zac 

Swart, Walt Hackett, Ken Snyder, Chris Wood, Hilda 

McDermott, Ann Deacon, Charlie Gambino, Andrea Oswald, and 

Frankie Cullen. 

"For my eyes have seen your salvation,  

which you prepared in sight of all the peoples, 

a light for revelation to the Gentiles,  

and glory for your people Israel." 

- Lk 2:30-32  


